
Student Records and the Public’s Right to Know 

 

The Fairfield Union Board of Education supports the right of the people to know about programs 

and services of their schools and makes efforts to disseminate appropriate information. Records 

pertaining to individual students and other confidential materials are not released for inspection. 

Student records that consist of “personally identifiable information” generally are exempt from 

disclosure except in certain limited cases required by law. Only that information deemed 

“directory information” may be released from an individual student’s file. Student Directory 

Information includes student’s name, address, telephone number, date and place of birth, 

participation in school activities, achievements, awards, honors, weight and height if a member 

of an athletic team, major field of study, and dates of attendance and graduation. This 

information will be disclosed without prior written consent. If the parents, legal guardian, or 

adult student prefers that such information not be released, they must notify the Principal in 

writing. 

 

Educational records are maintained in the administrative offices of the building a child attends.  

Records of students no longer attending a Fairfield Union School will be located in the building 

the student last attended.  Parents or an eligible student may review the student’s educational 

records. 


